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American Red Cross Blood Drive 
Family Life Center 

Saturday, September 23 
11 a.m.—3:00 p.m. 

 

Donate and save up to three lives! 
For more info, contact David Puckett 
at 942-9443 or visit redcrossblood.org 

As a follow-up to the September three-week study,  
“The Wesley Challenge,”  you are invited to sign up for 
the eight-week study, “The Class Meeting,”  based on 
John Wesley and Methodism’s small group that was the 
backbone of the Methodist movement in America. This 
is an eight-week course on Sunday nights from 6:00-
7:00 p.m. The author is Dr. Kevin M. Watson,  professor 
at the United Methodist Candler School of Theology in 
Atlanta, Georgia. Books are $10 and available through 
the church office or for $10.99 at Amazon.com for the 
Kindle edition. 
  
Please call the church office at 942-4127 or email  
fumcsheridan@gmail.com to sign up, or text or call 
Bro. Daniel at 501-690-8488 for further details.   

Favorite Hymns Survey 

Take a moment to let us know your favorite hymns! 
From our church’s four hymnals, the blue, the black, 
and the green, and the brown Cokesbury hymnal,  
please indicate in the box below a favorite hymn or two 
or three for congregational singing in worship as we do 
as the psalmist reminds us in Psalm 100:1: “Make a joy-
ful noise to the Lord!”  

You may respond also either by text:  501-690-8488 or 
by email: fumcsheridan@gmail.com. Thank you!   

 
 

Join us for our annual 
UMK Back to Wednesday Bash! 

Bouncehouse, Games, Movies, Fun! 
 

Wednesday, September 6 
6:15-7:30 p.m. 

Pre-K through 6th grade 
Bring a friend! 

(See page 4 for more details) 

 

Soul Food Café 
Resumes 

Wednesday, September 6 
5:30-6:15 p.m. 

 
Fried Chicken, Baked Beans, Potato Salad and Rolls 

Children’s Menu—Salad Bar—Dessert 

Hymn Title and Number  

 

1.  _________________________________________________________ 

 

2.  _________________________________________________________ 

 
 
3.  _________________________________________________________ 

“United Methodist Women is a faith-based membership 
organization of laywomen within The United Methodist 
Church. We are organized for mission, and our mem-
bers are committed to growing as disciples of Jesus 
Christ in community with other women and building 
the lives of women, children, and youth. United Meth-
odist Women has been in mission for more than 140 
years.” (from unitedmethodistwomen.org) 
 
The purpose of United Methodist Women is to know 
God and to experience freedom as whole persons 
through Jesus Christ and to develop a creative, support-
ive fellowship and to expand concepts of mission 
through participation in the global ministries of the 
church. 
 
Sheridan First United Methodist Church has a strong 
UMW presence with approximately 50 members who 
invite all women of the church to join them as they turn 
faith, hope, and love into action on behalf of women, 
children, and youth in the world. 
  

Every year, the UMW raises money through the annual 
Salad Luncheon (see more on page 3) and the Poor Boy 
Luncheon, as well as by their pledges and special mis-
sion gifts. In 2016, they published a cookbook, Sharing 
Our Table, which has provided additional funding 
through its sales. Since September 2016, UMW has 
raised nearly $16,500. With that money, they have giv-
en to missions and ministries locally, such as SOS, An-
gel Tree, Faith House, and the Matthew 25:40 Fund, and 
elsewhere; among those are the Methodist Children’s 
Home, Camp Aldersgate, and Cookson Hills. 
 
The UMW has mission coordinators who take care of 
various needs of our church, such as bereavement 
meals, Senior Sunday and Confirmation Sunday break-
fasts, as well as many other services within the church 
and in outreach missions. 
 
The UMW will resume their monthly circle meetings in 
September. The night circle meets at 7:00 the second 
Tuesday of each month, while the afternoon circle 
meets at 2:00 on the third Monday of each month. Each 
meeting includes a short devotional and program and 
ends with a time of fellowship. They invite and encour-
age the women of the church to attend a meeting this 
month, either on September 12 at 7:00 or September 
18 at 2:00, as they begin a new year of service. 

The Class Meeting 
Reclaiming a Forgotten  

(and Essential) 
Small Group Experience 

 

Eight-Week Study 
October and November 

 

Spiritual Growth Study to  
Develop Deeper Discipleship  

What is United Methodist Women? 

mailto:fumcsheridan@gmail.com
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Focus:   

Windows of Opportunity 

Labor Day weekend seems to 
mark the unofficial end of 
summer, though Friday, 
September 22, is the first day of 
fall. Many of us will head to the 
lakes and rivers to cool off one 

last time and as we anticipate and welcome the cooler 
days of fall.   
 

For Christians, the days after Labor Day and the end of 
summer and the start of school have become a window 
of opportunity as it pertains to inviting and welcoming 
people to our church. Evangelism researchers have 
identified three key times on our US calendars where 
unchurched people are more open in their search for 
God, which are: 1) the week of Christmas; 2) the week 
of Easter; and 3) lastly, the days of September after 
Labor Day as people begin to get settled into a fall 
routine. 
 

In these troubled times our nation and the world are 
undergoing, we Christians have a window of opportunity 
also to take the lead following our Savior Jesus, the 
Prince of Peace, who came to reconcile us with God 
and with one another. The good news of our faith 
proclaims that God is love and Jesus showed us how 
through sacrificial love and giving, we could woo people 
to God with His love and grace and kindness. On 
Wednesday, September 6th, our much-beloved Soul 
Food Café dinners at 5:30 pm begin along with our 
Wednesday evening activities of UM Kids, UM Youth, 
Chancel Choir, and Bible Studies.    
 

So I encourage you to invite your unchurched friends, 
neighbors, people you work with, and family members to 

 

Divine Worship 
1st Sunday in Kingdomtide                                     

September 3,  2017  

8:45 am & 10:50 a.m. 

  

SCRIPTURE 

Matthew 20:  1-16 
 

SERMON 

Workers in the Vineyard 
Series:  “{ǘƻǊƛŜǎ WŜǎǳǎ ¢ƻƭŘ” 
Rev.  Daniel R. Kirkpatrick 

 

HYMNS 

All Things Bright and Beautiful 
I Love to Tell the Story 

I Surrender All 

Stories Jesus Told 
The Parables of Jesus 

 
“And Jesus told them many things in parables”  

Matthew 13:3 
  

September 3  Workers in the Vineyard Matt. 20:1-16 
September 10 The Widow & The Judge Luke 18:1-8 
September 17 Wise & Foolish Bridesmaids Matt. 25:1-13 
September 24 Pulpit Supply 

Worship Schedule September 2017 
 

Liturgist:  JN Schee 
 
Greeters: Jeff and Paula Archer 
 
Counters:  Betty Lancaster, Terri Bone, Norman Frisby 
 
Ushers: Mike Carpenter, John Robinette, Stephen 
Shirron, Jeff Archer, Bobby Daniel, Deric Wyatt 

     

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     

 

1 

 

2 

 

3 4 5 

 

6  
 

 
 
 

7 

 
 
 

8 
 
 
 

9 
 
 
 
 
 

10 

 

11 

 

12 
 
 
 

13 

 
 

14 
 
 

15 

 
 
 
 

16 

 
 

17 

 

18 

 
 
 

19 
 
 
 

 

20 
 

21 
 
 
 

22 

 

23 

24 25 

 
 
 

26 

 

27 
 

28 

 

29 30 

 
 
 

      

SOUL FOOD CAFÉ—$3 

  6  Fried chicken, potato salad, baked beans, rolls 
13  Baked potato bar 
20  Taco salad bar  
27  Lasagna casserole, green beans, garlic bread 
Always with a salad bar and dessert. Children’s menu available. 

SOS Food of the Month: 

Boxes of cereal 

Coffee & Donuts 

Coffee & Donuts 

Coffee & Donuts 

Coffee & Donuts 

Monthly Health Screenings 
Sunday,  September 10 
8:00-8:30 a.m. Amber Covert 
9:45-10:30 a.m.  Johni Beth Teague 
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Cooking 
Matters 
6:00-8:00 

Fellowship Hall 

LOOKING AHEAD TO OCTOBER 

 

18 UMW Salad Luncheon 
22 Chili, Soup, and Cornbread Cook-Off 
29 UMY Halloween Carnival 
 

 
UMY 

5:30-7:00 

UMY 

5:30-7:00 

 
UMY 

Health Screenings  

Newsletter 
Folding 
4:00 

Deadline for  
newsletter articles 

Wednesday Night Activities: 
5:30-6:15 Soul Food Café 
5:30-7:30 UMY 
6:15-7:30 UMK 
6:45-7:30 Choir practice 

September 

2017 

Sheridan First United Methodist Church 

Sunday Morning Services: 
8:45 Early Service 
9:45 Sunday School 
10:50 Regular Service 

No UMY Church office closed 

Wednesday night 
activities resume 

UMK Back to 
Wednesday Bash 

Blood Drive 
Family Life Center 

11-3 

Wesley Challenge 
Bible Study 
10-11 

Wesley 
Challenge Bible 

Wesley Challenge 
Bible Study 

UMW 
Night Circle 
7:00 

UMW 
Day Circle 
2:00 

UMM 
Man Church 
6:30 

Retired School 

Employees’ 
Luncheon/Meeting 
Fellowship Hall 

Cooking 
Matters 
6:00-8:00 

Fellowship Hall 

join us here at our 1st Methodist Church family: invite 
them to Sunday school, to worship, and to Soul Food 
Café.     
 

And a happy and safe Labor Day weekend to each of 
you! 

 
In Christ’s love,  

- Bro. Daniel 

See You 
at the Pole 
SHS and SJHS 
7:00 a.m. 

Holy Communion 
8:45 and 10:50 

Finance Comm. 6:30 



 

 

Memorials and Honor Gifts Received 
In memory of Clyde Sites: Backpack Food by Jim & Betty 
Lancaster; Lee Bolls; Dean-Henderson Equipment Company; 
David Leech; Jimmie J. Leech; Bill & Connie Koonce; Keith 
Koonce & Family; Clifford & Pam Blackwell; Doug & Debbie 
Jacobs; Chris & Lauren Goins; Ann Shelton; Daniel & Barbara 
Kirkpatrick; Jerry & Oneta Winkler; Sue & Burnell Summer-
ford; Linda Grenier; Summer Feeding Program by Nancy Hall; 
Jack Bush; Della Mae Williams; Dan & Jean Carter; Eddie & 
Judy Everett; Bill & Carolyn Booker; Jan Brown; Ken & Deena 
Coston; J.P. Walt; Lindsey Construction Co.; Larry & Adelle 
Taylor; Bobby Graves; Tom & Pauline Waller; Lincoln Combs; 
Youth by Sam & Judy Green; Sparky & Cindy Hedden; David & 
Charlene Holloway; Dee Ann Daniel; Bo & Sheila Aaron; Mat-
thew 25:40 Fund by Shirley Phillips 
 
In memory of Nita Webb (Jim Lancaster’s sister/Chris 
Goin’s grandmother): Youth by Patsy & Mark Reynolds; Bo 
& Sheila Aaron; Summer Feeding Program by Joan & Ray-
mond Mooney; Liz Shannon; Backpack Food by Charles & 
Kathy Tadlock; Matthew 25:40 Fund by Shirley Phillips 
 
In memory of Jim Phillips: Matthew 25:40 Fund by Shirley 
Phillips & family 
 
In honor of Linda & Randy Gatling: Summer Feeding Pro-
gram by Daniel & Barbara Kirkpatrick 
 
In honor of Mandy and Peggy Schee: Youth by Joe & Shan-
non Archer 
 
In honor of Elizabeth Sullivent: Youth by Chrissy Savage 
 
In honor of sons Robert, Chris, & Martin: Summer Feeding 
Program by Bobby Graves 
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Missions and Ministries 

Children’s Summer Feeding Program 

Birth Announcements 

Note of Appreciation 

 

Backpack Food Program 
 

FUMC Sheridan supports the backpack food program at 
Sheridan Elementary School. Last year we served ap-
proximately 65 students a week; each received a back-
pack of food for the weekend. Food goes home with 
the child on Friday, and we put about 22 servings, 
equal to seven meals, in each backpack. That's over 
15,000 meals served in one school year at SES! Most of 
these 65 students would have little or NO food on the 
weekends. To support this outreach of FUMC, mark 
your envelope Backpacks. Unless otherwise noted, 
your money will be used at SES.  
    

Our church will be conducting our third six-week Cook-
ing Matters class every Thursday from 6:00-8:00 p.m., 
September 21 until October 26, in the Fellowship Hall 
and kitchen. The two classes previously held this year 
were an enormous success. The course teaches stu-
dents how to cook nutritious meals on a low-income 
budget. Nutrition training conducted at the beginning 
of each class provides information along with demon-
strations to the group. Next, students learn basic kitch-
en skills with hands-on training, including safety and 
hygiene procedures, and follow recipes which result in 
delicious food shared by all at the end of class. 
 
We need volunteers who can assist in cooking or dish-
washing and with general kitchen cleanup! If you know 
of anyone interested in taking the class or if you would 
like to volunteer, please contact Mike Carpenter for 
more details. 

Thanks to everyone for the prayers, food, visits, and 
cards during Daddy’s illness and death. A special 
thanks to Bro. Daniel for his comforting words. Daddy 
loved the church and everyone in it. We appreciate it so 
much! 

- The family of Clyde Sites 

The 2017 Children’s Summer Feeding Program finished 
on August 4 and far exceeded anything we ever ex-
pected! We served 7,887 meals this summer, averaging 
over 185 meals per day at Sheridan High School, Poyen 
schools, and in East End. We also took meals to apart-
ments and trailer parks in Sheridan, Clearwater, and 
East End and served over 100 meals daily in those are-
as alone. This year’s total was over 5,000 meals more 
than meals provided last summer! We had 20 churches 
from Grant County and East End that provided over 200 
volunteers or provided financial support. We already 
have interest setting up feeding locations next summer 
in Leola and Prattsville. 
 
Thank you to all of the volunteers and for all of the do-
nations in feeding hungry children in our community. 
We could not have done this without each of you!  
 
We are making a difference in our community! 
 

-Mike Carpenter,  
Children’s Summer Feeding Program Director 

Third Cooking Matters Class Wheelchair Ramps 
Mission Team 

 

Volunteers are needed on our mission team to help 
build wheelchair ramps. No experience is necessary! If 
you would like to be a part of this group, please con-
tact Sam Green at 501-416-0617 to be notified of the 
date and time of the next mission day.  

Mack and Casey Williamson 
Sinclair of Cabot, Arkansas,  
are pleased to announce the 
birth of their son, James 
Robert Sinclair, born Satur-
day, July 29, at Baptist Medi-
cal Center in Little Rock. He 
weighed 8 pounds, 5 ½ 
ounces, and was 20 1/2” 
long.  He is  the grandson of 
Bob and Conelia Williamson 
and great-grandson  of  Von 
Williamson, all of our 
church.    
 
 
 

Kenneth and Haley Daniel 
Springer are excited to  
announce the birth of 
their daughter, Dawson 
Paige Springer, born 
Thursday, August 10, at 
Baptist Medical Center in 
Little Rock.  She weighed 
6 pounds, 2 ounces, and 
was 20 1/2” long. The 
proud grandparents are 
Bobby and Laura Daniel 
and great-grandmother is 
Norma Daniel, all of our church.  
 
We thank God for the miracle of the births of these chil-
dren.  

James Robert Sinclair 

Dawson Paige Springer 

Gideons International 
Offering to be Received 
Sunday, September 17 

8:45 am & 10:50 am 
 
On Sunday, September 17, our church will receive its 
annual offering at both worship services for the local 
chapter in Grant County of Gideons International, a 
worldwide non-profit ministry of volunteer men and 
women who distribute Bibles and New Testaments free 
of charge to schools, universities, hospitals, prisons, 
and hotels, motels, and lodging institutions. All gifts to 
Gideons International are tax-deductible. Gifts may al-
so be given in honor or memory of individuals. Our 
church has been a generous supporter of this out-
standing ministry.    
 

See You at the Pole, the global day of student prayer, 
began in 1990 as a grassroots movement with ten stu-
dents praying at their school. Twenty years later, mil-
lions pray on their campuses on the fourth Wednesday 
in September. See You at the Pole is on Wednesday, 
September 27, at 7:00 a.m. All around the globe, in 
every time zone, students will be gathering at their 
flagpoles, praying for their school, friends, families, 
churches, and communities. See You at the Pole is a 
day committed to global unity in Christ and prayer for 
your generation. Sheridan Senior and Junior High stu-
dents will meet at the flagpoles at their schools. 

See You at the Pole @ SHS & SJHS 
Wednesday, September 27 

7:00 a.m. 

The annual UMW salad luncheon will be on Wednes-
day, October 18, from 11:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m. Wom-
en and men of the church are asked to contribute two 
large salads (approximately ten or more servings each), 
one with meat and one with fruits or vegetables, for 
this fundraising event. Salads can be delivered to the 
church’s main kitchen after 6:00 a.m. that morning. You 
may call in orders to 942-4127 for takeouts or delivery, 
or dine in at the church in the Fellowship Hall. The cost 
of $8 includes salad and tea or lemonade. 

Wanted: Your Most Delicious Salads! 

Finance Committee Meeting 
Wednesday, September 6  

6:30 p.m.  
Good News Classroom  
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Children’s Ministries Youth Ministries 

September Children’s Church 

  3  Lauren Goins 
10  Johni Beth Teague 

17  Audra Hines 
24  Frankie Rutherford 

   

I had the privilege of attending the Arkansas Confer-
ence Mission U on the campus of the University of the 
Ozarks in Clarksville July 26-29.  It was an awesome ex-
perience, one that I hope to repeat next year. 
 
All attendees participated in the spiritual growth study, 
“Living as a Covenant Community,” and could select 
one of two choice studies: “Climate Justice: A Call to 
Hope and Action” or “The Missionary Conferences of 
the United Methodist Church.” The studies were done 
in small groups with lots of participation and discus-
sion, and, yes, even some homework. There were also 
three plenary (worship) sessions, one on covenantal 
community, one on missionary conferences, and one 
on climate justice. The music was great, and we 
learned and sang songs in various languages to accom-
pany the theme of the plenary. 
 
I think that very few of us think of our church as a cov-
enant community, but we are. A covenant community 
is complex and is characterized by faith, trust, doubt, 
obedience, and the constant struggle to be the cove-
nant partner that God intended. In this study, we dis-
cussed the major covenants throughout the Bible and 
what they reveal about God’s character and eternal 
love for us. We discussed God’s covenant activity in 
three ways: 
 

1. God as the covenant maker who initiates, out of 
love, a relationship with humanity; 
2. God as the covenant keeper who never turns 
away from the covenant people no matter how of-
ten they stray from faithfulness; and 
3. God  as the covenant equipper who provides 
the guidance that the covenant community needs 
in order to live as God’s people and take responsi-
bility for the whole of God’s creation and just rela-
tionships with our neighbors. 
 

“Climate Justice: A Call to Hope and Action” was ap-
proached from the standpoint that everything in na-
ture is connected by design and dependent on God as 
the source of life.  Climate justice mobilizes citizens, 
scientists, activists, and the poor to challenge policy 
makers and corporations to invest in clean energy and 
eliminate waste.  Climate justice focuses on transform-
ing every person into a steward of the earth’s re-
sources.  We are created in the image of God and serve 
as God’s caretakers of creation. 

Theologian Sallie McFague writes about new house 
rules for us to live by; she refers to them as God’s 
House Rules.  If the whole of creation is God’s house, 
then we should abide by God’s house rules: 
 

1. Take only your share. 
2. Clean up after yourselves. 
3. Keep the house in good repair. 
 

Climate justice means setting right our relationships 
with each other and the earth. 
 
I am hopeful that next year we can have a group from 
Sheridan  attend Mission U, which is also available for 
students with classes for pre-K–K, grades 1–3 and 4–6, 
junior high youth, and senior high youth.  Mission U 
2018 will be July 25-28.  Mark your calendars now, and 
save the date! 
          - Betty Cook, UMW President 

UM Men - Man Church 
Potluck Dinner  

Monday, September 18 
6:30 pm 

Our United Methodist Men’s “Man Church” kicks off on 
Monday, September 18, at 6:30 p.m. with a potluck din-
ner in the Grand Hall and a program. They will be dis-
cussing three upcoming wheelchair ramp projects for 
the fall, according to Sam Green, UM Men president 
and Mission Team chair. The men of our church are 
invited and encouraged to bring a favorite food dish 
and join us on Monday, September 18.     

September Youth Meals 

3 No UMY—Labor Day Weekend 
10 Bobby & Laura Daniel 

17 Bro. Daniel & Barbara Kirkpatrick 
24 Steven & Sandra Turner  

We welcome our UMKids back on Wednesday, Septem-
ber 6, with our annual Back to Wednesday Bash!  We 
will meet in our music room at 6:15 and start our fun 
about 6:30. 
 
For the Pre-K through 4th graders, there will be games 
and two bounce houses across the street in Ms. Tom-
mye’s back yard (thank you, David and Beverly Wells). 
The 5th and 6th graders will start their series of movie 
nights (provided by Steve Myers). Every year, Steve 
reads the Chronicles of Narnia series to the older class, 
and this year he is showing the movies! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have several volunteers for Wednesday nights: Pam 
Reed, Helen Shirron, Tamyra and Chris Cody, Amanda 
Roark, Karen Rutherford, and Sandra Turner. There is 
always a need for more volunteers! Please call or text 
me at 870-917-5084 if you would like to be involved 
with this great group! 
 
We are all looking forward to another great year in 
UMK! 
 

     -Nicole Cacciatori 
Thank You from Tanzania Methodist 

College Student Peter Lushishi 
We received the following thank you letter from Tanza-
nia Wesley College student Peter Lushishi, who was 
provided a $1,000 scholarship from the church's offer-
ing in June. This scholarship is for Peter’s first year of 
college and covers his tuition and books. The United 
Methodist Women and United Methodist Men jointly 
co-sponsored Elizabeth Soard and family this past June.  
 
My name is Peter Ng'humbila Lushishi i am a student 
at Wesley college, i have a family of one wife and three 
children, one daughter and two sons. I come from 
Mwanza province and a district called Magu. I am 
thank to you for accepting to be my sponsor through 
my school and ministry here at Wesley College. May 
God bless you. I wish you God's blessing together with 
your family. your's. Lushishi  
 
If you wish to  correspond with Peter, you may email 
him at tobolushishi92@gmail.com. 

Hello, Sheridan FUMC! 
 
Greetings from the basement! Our youth are off to a 
great start to the school year and while they are busy 
being academics, they are also beginning to grow into 
their spiritual selves during our Sunday and Wednes-
day night meetings. We have moved our meeting times 
from summer hours to “school year” hours and meet 
on Sunday nights from 5:30-7:00 and Wednesday 
nights from 5:30-7:30,  so let your youth know! Just a 
reminder, though, there will be no UMY on Sunday, 
September 4, due to the Labor Day holiday. 
 
In August I had the privilege of taking three of our 
youth, Ashton Archer, Christine Thompson, and Pres-
ton Scott,  to the Southeast District Council on Youth 
Ministries (SEDCYM) planning meeting. It was my first 
experience at one of these meetings, and it was quite 
the experience. I was very proud of our kids and the 
leadership roles they play in our district. They repre-
sented Sheridan FUMC well and have planned some 
great events for the next year! 
 
As most of you know, I, too, started back to school at 
Saint Paul School of Theology where I am working to-
wards my Masters of Divinity with the ultimate goal of 
entering ordained ministry. As I have begun attending 
classes and working on assignments, something that 
really sticks out to me is something the dean, Rev. Rick 
Burns, said during orientation. He said seminary is not 
just about the academics of becoming a pastor. It is an 
intense, years-long spiritual journey of development 
that changes a person from whom God called into 
whom God needs him/her to be. Our youth have ex-
pressed an interest to me in growing and developing 
into the people God needs them to be, and I am excit-
ed to be their guide in their journey. I hope you are ex-
cited as well, because we all know it takes the whole 
church to shepherd our youth through their spiritual 
development and growth with God. We all have some-
thing to offer our kids (even if they don’t always want to 
listen to us)!   
 
I look forward to seeing you all and working together 
as a church family in making our youth into the people 
God wants them to be. Thank you all so much for your 
support of the youth! 
 
May the Lord bless you and keep you, 

 
- Robin 

Newsletter Folding 
 Wednesday, September 27 at 4:00 

Faith & Fellowship Classroom 


